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December 2024 Newsletter

Our Annual Christmas Party will be held on Thursday, December 12, 2024, at 5:00pm following the Regular Meeting.

Join us for some good food and holiday cheer and you could be the winner of one of the many gifts that will be given away.

From the desk of Regional Manager Rob Monahan:
Our local has made many accomplishments moving forward this year, but our work is not done. As we move into a new year we must continue to look to the future for our membership and our local. We have a bright outlook for work opportunities in our future and must use this time to better our local through education, organizing and union involvement. I ask all of you to find time to volunteer in our community, engage yourself in union events, and be a role model on the jobsite. Through working together in solidarity our union will grow and prosper.
With the holiday season upon us, I wish each one of you a safe and happy holiday season.

From the desk of Business Rep John Shustz:

This year has been full of many changes and has also been challenging in trying to secure work opportunities for our members.  We remain optimistic for 2025 that work will drastically pick up and that multiple contractors will be looking for workers.
We diligently continue to banner non-union contractors that are stealing our work.  We have been to several different locations in the last several months and I want to thank the members who have participated.  A union is only as strong, effective and powerful as the members who participate in its operation and activities.
I would like to wish everyone a Merry Christmas and Happy New Year and hope that 2025 will be a great year for our Union!
From the desk of JATC Coordinator Stephen Savoca:

We have entered the second term of the school year, and the progression of the program is continuing as we move forward.

We were able to put two apprentices back to work and continue recruiting additional candidates for the apprenticeship program as we anticipate upcoming work.

We will be holding a Hoisting and Rigging course as there has shown to be a need to have our members properly trained and re-certified.  Dates to follow.
Lastly, I would like to acknowledge Richard Horton and Paul Gunya for taking their time to improve their welding skills while participating in an apprentice class during the second term. 

The apprentices will be volunteering at the Mechanicville Toys for Tots distribution center on December 9th and the 16th, 2024.

Insurance Fund News
As we write this for the newsletter, we are still waiting for final approval for open enrollment rates.  While this is discouraging and time consuming, there is so much that goes into getting the final numbers of premium costs when dealing with a self-insured plan such as ours.  Here is what I do know, THERE WILL BE NO CHANGES TO YOUR PLANS.  You still have the same great coverage that you had in 2024.  No increases in co-pays or deductibles.  Nothing plan related is changing.  January 1st you will continue to use the same cards you have been.  At this point, if you believe you may want to make a change to your coverage, (add or remove a dependent, opt out or change your plan), please reach out to me personally so that I can ensure that we get it done for you by 12/31/2024.
Vision claim reimbursements must be submitted with a signed claim form, and you must wait 18 months between claims.  Hearing aid is 30 months.  These are reimbursements through the Fund Office, not Highmark.

We have enclosed with this newsletter an article about the Union Assistance Program (MAP).  The Holidays can be stressful and even a sad time for many, please consider taking advantage of the many programs and offerings provided by the MAP Team at little or no cost to you the member or your immediate family.  All EAP services are confidential and can be accessed online or by telephone 24/7.  

If you have questions, please feel free to contact Marilyn or Donna at 518-489-1377 (x7 for Marilyn or x4 for Donna) or by email mcastimore@smart-nerc.org or dstoliker@smart-nerc.org.

**The Malta Vets Appreciation Program is looking for volunteers to help with some projects for the Vets.  Please call Rob @ 518-708-9914 for more details.

**Local 83 is once again collecting for Toys for Tots.  Anyone that brings an unwrapped gift to the Union Meeting/Christmas party will receive a free T-shirt.
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“Finding a present under the tree on Christmas morning is an experience every child deserves”
**Local 83, along with several other locals, are holding a family friendly event at the West Mountain Ski Area on January 30, 2025.  
***Please see the enclosed flyer for additional details***
               ***Please note the 2024 Holiday Office Hours***

· Christmas Eve observed, Tuesday, December 24, 2024, CLOSING AT NOON.

· Christmas Day observed, Wednesday, December 25, 2024, CLOSED.
· New Year’s Eve observed, Tuesday, December 31, 2024, CLOSING AT NOON.

· New Year’s Day observed, Wednesday, January 1, 2025, CLOSED.
Please make arrangements to have your dues paid by

Monday, December 30, 2024, by 5pm.
The Officers & Staff of Local #83 would like to wish all of our members and their families a very Merry Christmas and a safe and Happy New Year.
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